
Dear Parents, 

 
The children have settled in well and getting used to class routines. 
This week we are completing the Reception Baseline assessments 
and starting some of our wider curriculum lessons.  

We sit on the carpet for whole class sessions. They start off quite 
short as the children get used to them – they are doing very well! 

We began our Phonics lessons last week and the children have 
learnt the sounds ‘s ,a , t, p and i’ so far. We’ve also been sitting 
together for rhyme time and some Religious Education lessons.    
This week we have been talking about our new friends, our names 
and how each of us is unique. 

Attached to this letter are the sounds your child will be learning in Phonics this half term. You may want 
to help your child practise forming these letters at home as well.  

 

Each half term we have a topic theme which we base our learning 
around. Our learning theme this half term is ‘Myself’.                     
We have read the book ‘Our Class is a Family’ and are reading books 
about school and friendship.  We painted pictures of ourselves whilst 
talking about what makes us special.  

As part of this topic, we are working on recognising and writing our 
own names. This is also something you can practise at home to help 
your child. 

  

Next week we will start our Maths lessons where we will begin with lots 
of matching and sorting activities.  

We will also be talking about our families next week. Thank you for 
sending in a family photo for the children to share next week.  

Later this term we will learn more about our local area. We will explore 
our Town, the Park, British Wildlife, Toys of the Past and some People 
who help us. 

 

For more information about how we learn in Reception, you are welcome 
to attend the Curriculum meeting after school on Monday 15th September 
where I will share more about the Early Learning Goals, our provision 
and how we initiate learning in the classroom. If you are unable to 
attend – don’t worry. I will post all information on our class dojo page 
after. You are always welcome to ask any questions you might have. 

 

Many Thanks,  

Miss Hargrove 



 



 



 


